
Clinton County Sheriff’s Office 
News Release 

TO:  AREA NEWS 

REPORTED BY: Deputy C. Martineau 

APPROVED BY: Sgt. C. Cooley 

SUBJECT OF RELEASE:   Personal Injury Accident 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:   Major Nicholas Leon 

ADDRESS: Peru, NY   

DATE AND TIME OF INCIDENT: 07/06/2025 – 06:46 pm 

NARRATIVE: On July 6th, 2025, Clinton County Sheriff Deputies responded to a report of 
a one car motor vehicle collision with personal injury on Brand Hollow Road in the Town 
of Peru. Investigation on scene determined that Christopher Reil (25M/Altona, NY) was 
operating a 2017 Honda CRV, as the sole occupant, traveling eastbound on Brand Hollow 
Road in the Town of Peru at a high rate of speed, recklessly driving his vehicle and failing to 
keep right which led to the vehicle going off the roadway. 

DISPOSITION: Christopher Reil was transported to the University of Vermont, Champlain 
Valley Physicians Hospital for treatment of severe injuries. Christopher was issued 
Uniform Traffic Tickets for Reckless Driving and other Vehicle and Traffic Law offenses. Reil 
may also have further charges pending investigation. Deputies were assisted on scene by 
Peru Fire Department, South Plattsburgh Fire Department, CVPH EMS and the New York 
State Police.  


